

Crowan Parish Council

MINUTES OF THE AMENITIES COMMITTEE MEETING

HELD IN THE COMMUNITY ROOM, PRAZE

ON WEDNESDAY, 15th MARCH 2017 @ 7pm

Minutes of Council Meetings are available to view on www.crowan-pc.gov.uk; on the Leedstown Notice Board; on Nancegollan and Townshend Village Hall Notice Boards.

Present:	Cllr. Smith (Chairman) Cllr. Ms Tunnicliffe	Cllr. Henwood Cllr. Webb	Cllr. Roberts
Ref. No.	Agenda Item	Action	
	<u>Chairman's Welcome and Public Forum</u> – the Chairman welcomed those present.		
AC13/2017	<u>Members' Declarations</u> – a. <i>Pecuniary/Registerable Declarations of Interests</i> – none. b. <i>Non-Registerable Interests</i> – none. c. <i>Declaration of Gifts</i> – none.		
AC14/2017	<u>Apologies for Absence</u> – Cllr. Parnell (leave); Cllr. Christophers (ill health); Cllrs. Allen and Jenkin (both with personal commitments) and the Clerk.		
AC15/2017	<u>PROW Issues</u> – a. <i>PROW/207/18/1</i> – Cllr. Henwood and Mr Hamish Gordon to meet to discuss blockages at the gateways. b. <i>PROW/207/38/1</i> – the South entrance had been padlocked shut with 'private property' signs, and the North entrance blocked by aggressive dogs. Cllr. Henwood to meet the owner. c. <i>PROW/207/39/1</i> – walking from South to North, past 'Sunny Corner, the path is completely blocked by under-growth. Cllr. Henwood had discussed the issue with Mr Sanders and clearance will take place. d. <i>PROW/207/39/2</i> – the missing road signage had been replaced. e. <i>PROW/207/42/1</i> – the missing road signage had been replaced signage both on the path and on the road starting the path (both sides) had been replaced. f. <i>PROW/207/50/3</i> – replacement stile and gate are in place. Highways to replace gateway into garden – complaint incoming. g. <i>PROW/207/50/4</i> – the signage missing from the road is in hand. h. <i>PROW/207/51/2</i> – Cllr. Henwood was to have contacted Mr Hamish Gordon, Cormac regarding the missing road signage. i. <i>PROWs 53 and 58</i> – the landowner had removed all gates and posts. With regards to the trench, this cannot be dealt with under a s.130 notice, it needs to be a s.56 Notice. Cllr. Henwood to submit the notice. j. <i>PROW/207/76/1</i> – there are issues Cllr. Henwood to discuss with Mr Gordon. There have been some improvements. k. <i>PROW/207/78/1</i> – no issues, except for a brambled kissing gate. l. <i>PROW/207/78/2</i> – problem resolved. NFA. m. <i>PROW 117/1, Crowan to Reservoir</i> – a member of the public had reported the path is not clear on the ground. Ms Holloway is dealing with it	Cllr Henwood Cllr Henwood Mr Sanders Cllr Henwood Cllr Henwood Cllr Henwood	

AC16/2017	<u>Fingerposts</u> – Minute PR4h/2016 refers. On hold until after the election.	
AC17/2017	<u>PROW Programme of Circular Walks</u> – ‘Walks in Crowan’.	
AC18/2017	<u>Nancegollan Playing Field</u> – a. <i>Football Invoices</i> – now paid up to date. b. <i>Praze FC</i> – Members received the signed Code of Conduct agreement with the Club for the use of the Nancegollan pitch. Minute 25d/2017 refers c. <i>Any Other Issues</i> – none.	
AC19/2017	<u>Nancegollan Green</u> – a. <i>Additional Signage</i> – Members RESOLVED not to provide additional signage to prevent damage to The Green by parked vehicles. Referred from the February Full Council Meeting. b. <i>Tree works</i> – Greens Grounds & Trees Ltd. had completed the works.	
AC20/2017	<u>Leedstown Playing Field</u> – a. <i>Leedstown Play Equipment</i> – ongoing. b. <i>Any Other Issues</i> – Members received an update: i. Strimming to be carried out near the tarmac area, against the hedge. Cllr. Henwood to action.	Cllr. Smith Cllr Henwood
AC21/2017	<u>The Plan / Play Area, Praze</u> – a. <i>Seat Repairs</i> – Minute AC08a/2017 refers. Mr Sherris had been asked inspect the picnic benches and to repair the round seat. b. <i>Christmas Lights Electricity Supply</i> – application to transfer the account to the name of the PC had been initiated, but not yet resolved. Minute 27a/2017 refers. c. <i>Praze Institute</i> – advice from Nicholas Hancox Solicitors Ltd., i.r.o. the Parish Council becoming Trustees of the Institute had been referred to the Praze Institute Committee. Minute 46a/2017 refers. d. <i>Any Other Issues</i> –	Clerk
AC22/2017	<u>Parish Rooms</u> – a. <i>Toilet Repairs</i> – repairs had been completed. b. <i>Any Issues</i> –	
AC23/2017	<u>Binner Bridge</u> – Minute 42c/2017 refers. Cllr. Henwood will speak to the Chair of Breage PC and will report back to the Amenities Committee meeting	
AC24/2017	<u>Logo</u> – Members had some reservations about the recently circulated logo.	
AC25/2017	<u>Date of Next Meeting</u> – TBC.	
AC26/2017	<u>Meeting Closed</u> –	

Signature: (Cllr. Henwood)
Chairman

Date: 13th April 2017